
 
The Archdiocese-advised scheme for RHE, “Life to the Full” is produced by a company called Ten Ten resources, and has been created in line with DfE 

statutory requirements, in keeping with the teachings of the Catholic Church. Ten Ten states:  

“In creating this programme, we have tried to pitch the resources at an age-appropriate level for children within each learning stage. However, the final 

decision on when sessions should be taught are ultimately the responsibility of the school. At times, school may feel that children should be a little older for 

some sessions; at other times, school might feel that certain topics should be introduced sooner.” 

Please see below for school’s decision on the Key Decisions during this academic year, based on results from consultation with all stakeholders, including 

parents. As cohorts differ, these decisions may change year on year, but school will inform parents if this is the case.  

For further information on the RHE curriculum, please see the curriculum tab on our school website, or access the Ten:Ten Parent Portal where you can 

revisit the Parent Consultation tool and see the overview of learning for each year group.  

Thank you 

 

Key Decision/Unit Year Group Decision 

Key Decision #1: Genitalia Year 2 Genitalia will not be named. Private parts will be 
referred to as ‘privates’ 

Key Decision #2: Puberty: Year 3 or Year 4? Year 4 Children in year 4 will cover this unit 

Key Decision #3: Life Cycles Year 4 This falls under the non-statutory curriculum and 
will not be taught this year 

Key Decision #4: Talking About Pornography Year 6 This falls under the non-statutory curriculum and 
will not be taught this year 

Key Decision #5: Talking about Sex Year 6 This unit can be provided for parents to lead with 
their children at home if they wish   

Key Decision #6: Female Genital Mutilation 
(FGM) 

Year 2, 4 and 5 Children in Years 2, 4 and 5 will cover this unit 

Key Decision #7: Discussing Protected 
Characteristics concerning sex 

Year 6  This falls under the non-statutory curriculum and 
will not be taught this year 


